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NEWSLETTER OF THE ROCKY MOUNTAIN TRIUMPH CLUB

Spring Tune-Up – Hosted and Reported by Mark and Debbie Bosler
On Saturday the 27th, 16 hardy souls and 10 Triumphs made their way to Mark and Debbie Bosler’s house for the Spring
Tune Up.  The weather was initially cloudy and cool but the sun soon came out and made for a wonderful day.  Coffee, tea,
donuts, and Deb’s delicious pumpkin muffins were served.  Once everyone had their fill of coffee and food the work began.
Dave Bosh and Andrew Janiesch changed oil in their TR-6’s.  Bob Robinson had a question about his TR-3’s cooling fan
being a little loose and we determined it was probably the bolts or rubber bushings were not tight enough.  Eric Malewska
had an exhaust leak on his TR-4, Eric and Kevin Nadeau were able to fix the problem without too many adjectives.
Everyone had a nice visit and after all the cars were running perfectly, we went our separate ways to enjoy a gorgeous day.

Above, event hosts Mark and Debbie Bosler

Photos by
Andrew
Janiesch,
David
Durstine,
Mark
Bosler
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The Rocky Mountain Triumph Club LLC is devoted to the use, preservation and enjoyment of
Triumph automobiles and is a chapter of the Vintage Triumph Register. Most members are from
the Denver area and adjoining states. We promote “family” memberships, welcoming spouses
and children to all club activities.

General Membership Meetings are held
on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at
Piccolo’s restaurant. We begin gathering
at 6pm for drinks and dinner and start the
meeting at 7pm. We may present a
program and conclude around 8:30.
Piccolo’s is located at 3562 S. Monaco
Parkway (one block east of I-25 and one
block south of Hampden). In June and
December, the meeting is held elsewhere
as part another club event.

Board Meetings are held on the
1st Monday evening

of each month at The New York Deli News,
located at 7105 East Hampden Ave. in Denver.

Dinner at 6pm, meeting begins at 7pm; all
members are welcome.

MAY BIRTHDAYS

Wally Gamble  5/6
Val Burt   5/9
Lynne Deats   5/13
Rick Vandenberg 5/13
Dave Farrell  5/20
Kathy Norris   5/21
Jim Taylor   5/21
Lindsey Turner  5/26
Steven Adsit  5/29
Rick Layman 5/29
Joseph  Silberman 5/30

Musings from the Gavel, by the PM
Calling all LBC enthusiasts in the RMTC! The Spring Tune up
has happened and Driving Season has officially arrived!  We have
2 big events this month: Saturday in the Park in St. Francis, KS
and The RMTC Annual Spring Car Show.  For those of you who
have gone to St. Francis in the past or still go fairly regularly, ru-
mor has it that this may be the last year, so plan accordingly.  An-

drej has planned another great Car Show for us at McClaren of Denver. Details will
follow soon. We have a calendar full of events thanks to Andrew (and Kitty) so ev-
eryone should be able to find something that suits their fancy or suits their schedule.

May has arrived and in my opinion the two most important holidays are Derby Day -
yes, it’s a holiday where I come from - and Memorial Day.
Everyone loves Memorial Day weekend - camping, cookouts, parties ……
But in the midst of all the festivities, let’s not forget why we celebrate Memorial
Day, first known as Decoration Day. The first national celebration took place on
May 30,1868. It is the day that commemorates all men and women who have died
while serving in the military for the United States of America.

On a less serious note:
Trivia of the Month:  May is Chocolate Chip Cookie Month, so we have 31 reasons
to eat CCC’s.

Quote of the Month:  “If you never did you should. These things are fun and fun is
good.”  -Dr. Seuss

Let the good times roll!…Debbie

P.S. What do you get when you pour hot water down a rabbit hole?… Hot, cross, bunnies

TECHNICAL ADVISORS

TR2 & TR3 - Wally Gamble
wallygamble@comcast.net

TR4 & TR4A - Jim Elbe
(719) 338-2683

jameselbe@aol.com

TR250 - Bob Becwar
(303) 279-3745

GT6 & TR6 - Andy DeVisscher
(303) 565-0031 /
tr6dev@q.com

TR7 - Terry Hughes
 (303) 810-1369

TR8 - Ken Kalin
(303) 255-1254

Spitfire - Bob Mott
(303) 690-8714 / (303) 748-5160

Electrical - David Durstine
(303) 320-1506

davidtr3tr4-RMTC@yahoo.com

General - Bob Klie
(970) 630-9512

Colorado Springs - Jim Elbe
(719) 338-2683

jameselbe@aol.com
Birthday list provided by Kitty Janiesch
Minister of Membership
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RMTC EVENTS CALENDAR
By Andrew Janiesch

MAY

11 - ST. FRANCIS, KS CAR SHOW*
18 – RMTC CAR SHOW, 1850 Lucent Circle, Highlands Ranch, McLaren of
      Denver – Andrej Galins. 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  There will be food trucks,

   music, and awards.  Register at  rockymountaintr.org/our-store

JUNE

4 - MGCC Check Point Workers Meeting @ Hagerty -Time TBA
7 – RMTC CHECK POINT FOR MGCC RMC 67TH ANNUAL RALLYE GLENWOOD SPRINGS
7 - 9 – MGCC RMC 67th ANNUAL RALLYE GLENWOOD SPRINGS
9 - ACC’s ANNUAL COLORADO CONCOURS d’ ELEGANCE & EXOTIC SPORTS CAR SHOW - Mark Bosler
15 – RMTC ANNUAL FATHER’S DAY PICNIC & AUTO RODEO hosted by Gordon & Shirley Kenney

JULY

4 -    JULY 4TH EVERGREEN MUSIC FESTIVAL & CAR SHOW – Rod Tomkins
20 – RMTC ANNUAL HIGHWAY CLEAN UP – Rick & Lynne Lawson
27 – AIR SHOW VIEWING & PICNIC @ BILL GILLESPIE’S HOUSE – Bennett, Colorado

AUGUST

3 – ROCKY MOUNTAIN AIR & GROUND FESTIVAL – coordinated by Sharon Robinson
17 – DR. TED PARKS @ Gordon Kenney’s House
25 – LODO Tour 10:00 a.m. – Coordinated by Steve Hart

SEPTEMBER

14 – TERRY & MARIETTA HUGES ANNUAL CONCLAVE BBQ
14–15 COLORADO ENGLISH MOTORING CONCLAVE – Sat = Tour/Sun = Car Show
21 – OKTOBERFEST hosted by Dave & Arlene Bosh

DECEMBER

14 – RMTC ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY - coordinated by Andrew & Kitty Janiesch

* Regarding the Saturday in the Park, St. Francis Car Show, Saturday, May 11, 2019
If you are going just for the day and would like to drive with at least one other car, please contact Debbie. We will try
to coordinate the trip out. We can also coordinate a drive on Friday afternoon if interested.
Debbie Bosler, 303-796-8170, dbosler50@gmail.com
The Cookout at Bob and Jo Ann Klie’s on Saturday evening has been cancelled due to an illness.

WHAT ARE YOUR IDEAS?
Looking for Volunteers to coordinate or host events &/or drives. Or advise us of something automotive or mechanical
of interest for a visit. This could include a garage tour of your car project or maintenance work. Especially useful if
you need extra hands or muscle that day!  If interested please contact Andrew Janiesch, events coordinator
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April 16th General Meeting, reported by Rod Tomkins
Prime Minister Debbie Bosler called the meeting to
order at 7:00 pm. She introduced Ryan Konrad from
Cars Remember When as our guest speaker. There
were 21 members present and no other guests.

Vice PM Rod Tomkins announced, after an
exhausting count, there were 3 Triumphs in the parking
lot. Upon further investigation it was revealed they had
been driven to the meeting by Jeff and Marla Otto,
David Durstine, and Jeff Heller.

Treasurer Jeff Heller gave his report. We are in the black.

Regalia Officer Mark Bosler showed and discussed Triumph regalia by Monograms by K&K. Andrew Janiesch
added a few more items. Mark announced there would be a 50/50 raffle during the break.

Membership Minister Kitty Janiesch announced we are at 106 members, pending dues status of several.

Events Coordinator, Andrew Janiesch, presented events for members information and discussion. Read further on
page 3 in this issue of the Herald for details.

April 27 Spring Tuneup at Bosler’s garage
May 11 St Francis, Kansas Car Show with Klie’s BBQ to follow
May 18 RMTC Car Show in conjunction with a car show at McLaren of Denver in
Highlands Ranch
June 6-9 MGCC Glenwood Rally
June 9 Colorado Concurs D' Elegance at Arapahoe Community College
June 15 Father’s Day Picnic at the the Kenney’s home in Foxfield
July 4 Evergreen Music Festival and Car Show
July 20 RMTC  Highway Cleanup
July 29 Front Range Airport Airshow viewing from Bill Gillespie’s home
August 3 Westminster Air Show
August 17 Ted Parks’ presentation at the Kenney’s home in Foxfield
Sept 14,15 Colorado English Motoring Conclave, Oak Park, Arvada

Newsletter Editor David Durstine announced the Collector Car Council of Colorado would have its June 6 meeting
at the Clive Custler Museum.  He reported on a recent visit to the British Sports Werks open house, recently relocated
to Estes Park. He announced he is always receptive to news items, pictures, how- to articles, and jokes for the Herald
newsletter.

Debbie Bosler gave out Certificates of Appreciation to Mike McGuire and Andrew Janiesch. She announced that
Harry Cornelius’ Triumph collection has grown too big and he would like to sell a model or two. She also announced
the RMTC,LLC is solvent and meeting all LLC requirements.. There will be a Glenwood Rally Checkpoint workers
meeting on June 4 at Hagerty’s.  Debbie also noted that this is the 37th anniversary of the RMTC.

Ryan Konrad from Cars Remember When gave an informative presentation and slide show about the business located
on South Santa Fe. He spoke about car sales, purchasing, consigning, and mechanical and restoration services offered.
He also announced a car show set for June 8 at their Littleton Blvd and Datura St restoration shop.

Debbie Bosler announced after the break that David Durstine won $21 in the 50/50 raffle
The meeting was adjourned at 8:12
Submitted by Rod Tomkins for Gordon Kenny
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PLEASE SUPPORT
OUR ADVERTISERS,
WE ALL NEED EACH
OTHER!  IF YOU ARE

DOING BUSINESS
WITH AN OUTFIT
YOU LIKE, SEE IF

THEY WOULD LIKE
TO PLACE AN ADD.

Regalia Update by Mark Bosler

I will have samples at the General
Meeting and at all RMTC events.
You may order direct from K&K,
and pay for shipping to you. You
can go to RMTC website;
http://rockymountaintr.org and
click on REGALIA STORE.  You
can also use the online order form;

https://monogramsbykk.com/collections/rocky-mountain-triumph-club  or visit
11023 Pikes Peak Dr. Parker CO 80134. There are many types of shirts and jackets
and hats available in addition to what you see here. If you wish to have me pick up
your order and bring it to an RMTC meeting let me know and I’ll be glad to.

RMTC Treasurer's Report
This report is available for
inspection at the
Board Meeting
and at the
General
Meeting, or by
special request.
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 FOR SALE / WANTED
Free for members; Non-member ads are $5/month.

Go to ROCKYMOUNTAINTR.ORG for details

SIGN UP FOR THE CLUB MEMBERSHIP AT: ROCKY MOUNTAINTR.ORG
MEMBERSHIP FEES ARE  $35 PER YEAR W/NEWSLETTER IN EMAIL ONLY FORMAT; $50 PER YEAR

WITH PAPER COPY MAILED TO YOUR ADDRESS

The Vintage Triumph Register (VTR)

Club members are encouraged to join the VTR: Benefits Include:
� Receive the bi-monthly Magazine, “The Vintage Triumph”

� Free Classified ads
� Access to VTR’s staff of Technical Consultants

� Discounts on Vintage Car Insurance
� VTR Regalia

��Participation in National Conventions
Join by sending $35.00 to:

  The Vintage Triumph Register, PO Box 655, Howell, MI 48844 or at www.vtr.org

FOR SALE;  1965 TR4
Red, black interior.
Exterior paint, body, wire
wheels, interior in great
condition, redone by
previous owner. Engine
runs well, rebuilt by
previous owner.
Transmission works well but grinds a bit when
downshifting from 3rd to 2nd and 2nd to 1st. Overdrive,
heater, gas gauge, horn and speedometer do not work.
We bought this car in 2010, it has always been stored in a
heated garage and has never been driven in the rain. All
service and maintenance since we’ve owned the car have
been done by Sports Car Craftsman. Asking $18,000 or
best offer. Contact me at brygas@msn.com

FOR SALE:  1980 Triumph TR7
Excellent condition, 5 speed manual transmission. Drives
and runs great, has always been garaged. Top, boot, and
tonneau cover in excellent condition, plus car cover also
included. Located in Evergreen, CO.  Asking price $6200
Contact at Email: ajswear@msn.com or call 303-670-2485.

Wanted & Needed:
Currently restoring a 1971 TR6 . I have the frame done
and body is painted.  Looking for the following parts:
Good Front & Rear bumpers, Grill parts, body trim parts,
interior trim parts, wood dash, black interior kit, black
canvas top, door & trunk lock set.
I have 2 TR6 hard tops I would like to sell, one is OEM
Triumph the other is after market and looks like a canvas
top fits TR4 or TR6 make offer or lets trade
Contact Tony Cooper  303.434.1425

www.thecoloradoconclave.com  9/14-15/2019

mailto:ajswear@msn.com
mailto:ajswear@msn.com
www.thecoloradoconclave.com
www.thecoloradoconclave.com
www.thecoloradoconclave.com
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British Sports Werks Open House Celebrating the Move to Estes Park
With an introduction provided by Kevin Spooner

I founded BSW in 2005 after working in High Tech for 18 years, and accumulating what was/is likely the
largest collection of NOS and used British parts north of Denver, and becoming well known amongst the local
British car enthusiasts.

BSW opened in a 4,000 sq ft shop in Windsor, where the business grew rapidly until the economic crash of
2008.  In 2009 I moved the business to the 2,400 sq ft shop at my house, just north of Greeley, where it recovered
from the poor economy.  In 2017 I started the process of moving BSW to a 3,200 sq ft shop in Estes Park, so that I
could be closer to my father in his final stages of Lung cancer.  He passed in Dec. 2017.  I opened the doors to the
new shop June 2018 but still had lots of parts to dispose of and/or move.  I got rid of over 30 parts cars and moved
the rest of the parts and cars to Estes.

The shop in Estes is fully functional, although it may take a while before I can find a specific part that I know I
have, I just don’t know where it is located.  I still have over a dozen project cars for sale as well as my personal
collection, that comprises Triumphs from a 1929 Super Seven Deluxe, to a 1981 TR8 and most of the TR’s in
between, as well as Spitfires, and GT6’s, and a Herald.  Some are drivers, others are show cars, and many still in the
project stage.  Current projects at the shop include a Morris Minor performance upgrade, a Jaguar XKE full
restoration, a BMW full suspension rebuild, and a TR6 restoration.

Additional notes by the Editor….Kevin and Triumphs go way back, he built a TR3 model when he was 8 years old.
Kevin bought a rough long door TR2 from Scotland Yard while he was a freshman at the University of Wyoming.
He still has that car, although it is awaiting a rebuild at the moment. Kevin opened his shop after working at HP for
18 years, and chose not to relocate when they closed the Boulder facility. The family had a powwow about whether
Kevin should follow the tech work or open the shop, and the rest is history.

A safety note for those like me who are rolling on 30 year old tires. Kevin's parents survived an accident at 75
mph in their GT6, when a sound looking but old tire threw the rubber, leaving them rolling on the slippery steel
casing on a turn.

Kevin has a story about how he
acquired this set of Churchill
tools. You will recognize some
of those from your shop manuals
if you squint hard enough.
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British Sports Werks Open House Photos

You may recognize some of the people above,
they are with the BMCNC, who appeared in
force during a club run for the shop opening,
while dodging the incoming snowstorm.
Kevin was member #8 in the BMCNC.

Of course we had to scrounge in the parts and project yard.
Photos by Veletia Manning BMCNC and David Durstine
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Minutes of the RMTC-LLC Board Meeting of April 1st, 2019
by Gordon Kenney, Minister of Letters

All of the voting board members were present as well as the webmaster.  This was a two part meeting with the
required “LLC Annual Meeting” held first followed by the general RMTC board meeting.

Prime Minister Debbie Bosler called the LLC meeting (Part 3, - management, item 5 of Operating Agreement) to
order at 7:00 PM at the New York Deli News at 7105 E Hampden, Denver.   She reviewed the operational aspects of
the LLC and the group’s finances; she indicated she will file the annual report with the State.  A motion was made to
modify Part 4, Financial, item 8, regarding which board members are authorized to use the club debit card.  The
motion offered would permit its use by some other designated board member.  The motion passed by an 8 to 0 vote.
There was also discussion of the issue that the Operating Agreement refers to the eight elected officers as managers
but in fact the club often operates with one individual holding two offices thus reducing the number of actively voting
board members to less than eight.  No action was taken at this time.  Debbie B. adjourned the LCC annual meeting at
7:20pm.
Debbie B. then immediately opened the monthly board meeting and asked for officer reports.
Rod T. had visited the “Cars Remembered When” facility and suggested it as a destination event.  He also reported
that we have a program speaker for both the April and the May meeting.  It was suggested to ask Alan Magnuson to
give a program on car club formations post WW 2.
Gordon K. said that draft minutes of the board meeting are distributed to all board members for correction before
being published as official minutes but the minutes of the general monthly meetings are published as initially written.
He also discussed the Day-Before-Fathers day event at his house; the MG club has been formally invited to this event.
Jeff H. distributed detailed financial reports to the board members. The financial health of the club is good and bill
payment and report filings are up to date.
Andrew J. showed the Hagerty Calendar for 2019 with club member Bob Becwar’s TR 250 being one of the featured
cars.  Events reviewed included the St Francis car show, the Glenwood rally with our club staffing one check point,
British Car Conclave as well as some other events.  Members need to keep reviewing the published event schedule in
the newsletter and on the website for the current event schedule.
David D. discussed the issue of which events to list in the newsletter and how many non-RMTC events to include.
The board’s guideline is to list many events so that members can find an event most every weekend.  Only
participation in club sponsored events are eligible for MOY determination.
Mark B. discussed the regalia ordering procedure including the $7 flat fee for item delivery.
Kitty J. discussed the membership renewal reminder program and is following the 90 day time period of late
renewals prior to dropping individuals from the membership list.  The number of current members is around 110 but
several of these are approaching the dropping off deadline.
Andrej G. is organizing the Spring Car Show at the local McLaren dealership on May 18th.  Several of the details
need to be worked out but it should be an interesting venue for the Triumph owners.
Debbie B. raised the need for the treasurer to leave the club checkbook with someone when the treasurer is out of
town; it was decided the Prime Minister or the Vice PM is the designated person.

The formation of the exploratory committee for the RMTC to host an
annual VTR convention was discussed, To date only 8 members have
indicated any willingness to serve on an event committee.  Since this is
about half of the minimum manpower needed the board concluded that the
club is not prepared to proceed.  A motion was made to not consider VTR
hosting at this time. The motion was seconded, discussed and passed by
an 8 to 0 vote.
The issue of charges for classified ads and business card ads will be tabled
until next board meeting.
Rod T. raised the need for a new organization loosely labeled “British Car
Clubs of Colorado” to join together the many different one-marquee clubs
into a larger functioning group.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:34pm.

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club
 2019 Board

Prime Minister - Debbie Bosler
Vice-Prime Minister - Rod Tomkins
Minister of Letters - Gordon Kenney
Treasurer - Jeff Heller
Events Coordinator - Andrew Janiesch
Minister of Membership - Kitty Janiesch
Newsletter Editor - David Durstine
Regalia Officer - Mark Bosler
Newsletter Publisher - Mark Bosler
Webmaster - Andrej Galins
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Rocky Mountain Triumph Club
PO Box 300426
Denver, CO 80203-0426

RMTC SPONSORED EVENTS
 MAY 2019
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CCCC Corner
Collector Car Council of

Colorado, Inc.
Dedicated to the preservation of

automotive history

www.collectorcarcouncil.com

Please visit the CCCC website for contact
information for the officers, the complete
minutes from the monthly meeting and a
listing of upcoming events and shows

Some Legislative automotive bills scheduled
for debate;
HB19-1067:  Concerning a requirement that
motor vehicle windows transmit a minimum
level of light.
HB19-1207:  Requiring motor vehicles to meet
traction-control standards for winter conditions
HB19-1300:  VIN inspections performed by
certified peace officer.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, June 5, 6:00 pm,
at the Cussler Museum,14959 W 69th Ave,
Arvada, CO


